
May 29, 2021

RE:  Location: 6939 King Street
File Number(s): POPA 2020-0003 and RZ 2020-0011

I would like to express my opposition to the Application for an Official Plan Amendment and
Zoning By-law Amendment for 6939 King Street.

Currently this land is Prime Agricultural Land and I don’t believe this application should be
approved for this specific location.  A large place of worship such as this would be better suited
to a location in a more urban setting that is already fully serviced by municipal water and
sewage. This site is not an ideal location to place a paved parking lot that can accommodate up
to 346 parking spots so instead of seeing green fields as it is now it will be pavement and cars.
Additionally, in reviewing the service plan, there will be a negative impact on the water table due
to the new well and the number of occupants that will be on site.  I also have concerns about the
Storm Water collection which shows an outlet into a Humber River tributary.

The Golden Horseshoe is quickly running out of Prime Agricultural land so approving yet
another application to for ReZoning to anything different will be a detriment to our food supply.
Farmers Feed Cities (governments starve them).

I would rather see this green field and not a paved parking lot and big concrete buildings!

Regards,
Concerned Resident of Caledon East
Kim Bayley


